
June 2019 Minutes 
 
Meeting was started by Don Cleveland, Club President, at 7:00 pm at the field. 
 
Kelly Crawford reported that the starting balance was $12,283.61.  Income:  Member Dues $225.00 and 
Event Income Warbird Donations $1,335.00 for a total income of $1,560.00.  Expenses: Restroom Rental 
$142.03, Event Costs $5,689.11, Field Maintenance $66.00, and Equipment Repair $92.93 for a  
total of $5,990.07 with an ending balance of $7,853.54. Harold moved to accept the report and Scott 
seconded.  The motion was accepted. 
 
Scott Darin (the field czar) announced that there will be a work day June 15th starting at 8:00am and last 
till we are done.  A load of 3\4 will be delivered to go under the new shelter.  We will need everyone to 
bring mowers and shovels.  We will also be fertilizing and rolling the field and sealing the runway. 
 
Flight Training was called on next.  On May 25th we had 10 CAP cadets.  There will be no flight training 
next weekend due to the float fly.  Paul Green reported we need to replace the AS3x receivers due to 
the fact as we change them from one plane to another they must be reprogramed. 
 
Next on the agenda was Public Relations. Ken Herrick reported that he, Ernie and Tony were at the 
Hands-on Science Center.  They started at 1:30 and lasted to 6:00 with around 36 rocket flights.  
Everyone had a great time. They are planning more in July and August.   
 
The club will be doing another TV spot and believe it or not Ernie is going to be there.  It will be done 
two weeks before the warbird. 
 

Don reported due to FAA Tony Stillman says we are in good shape.  The field must be registered with the 
FAA.  For now, we are looking at 2000 feet from the Center of the field. 

OLD BUSINESS 

 
Our 60th anniversary will be on the 22nd of June.  It will be open to the public from 10:00am to 4:00pm.  
Hot dogs will be sold and cooked by George and served by Kelly.  At noon, there will be a dedication 
presentation for Charlie Meyers and at 1:00pm Tom Hartvigsen will be doing full scale aerobatics.  We 
will start the longest day picnic and eat at about 5:30. The club will provide the meat and cold drinks. 
Everyone else will bring side dishes and dessert. 
 

Pilots meeting will be at 8:00am.  It is next Saturday and the location is on the website. 
FLOAT FLY 

 

Don stated that there will be a hand launch event the 28th through the 30th.  The charging stations are 
not lasting for a whole event and the batteries need to be replaced.  We had already voted to get them, 
we just need someone to get them. 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Eric Clutten reported that "Mini Fred Flies".   
SHOW & TELL 

 
Harold Jackson moved for us to adjourn at 7:48pm 


